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Huge Aotearoa response to Climate Change Commission draft advice 
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With just days until submissions close on the Climate Change Commission’s first package of advice to the 

Government, more than 6,000 submissions have been received. 

 

Climate Change Commission Chief Executive Jo Hendy says New Zealanders from all walks of life are 

taking the opportunity to have their say on the draft advice. 

 

"I’ve been working in climate policy for 20 years and I have never seen this level of impetus and engagement 

from so many New Zealanders. The conversation has been very diverse - different viewpoints, young 

people, parents, small business owners, iw/Māori, community, and a raft of different sectors and interest 

groups. 

 

"Mostly what we are seeing is that people are looking for long-term sustainable action, and the biggest 

question is around the pace of that. There are people saying we are not moving fast enough while others are 

saying we are going too fast. This is what the Commission’s advice needs to help Aotearoa navigate." 

 

Submissions on the draft advice close at midnight on Sunday 28 March and the Commission will deliver its 

final advice to the Government by 31 May, as required by the Zero Carbon Amendment Act. 

 

Under the Act, the Minister is responsible for releasing the final advice. 

 

The Commission has been reviewing submissions as they have been coming in over the past few weeks, 

and this work will intensify.  

 

"After submissions close, we will finish processing feedback and determine what changes to incorporate into 

our final advice for May," Ms Hendy said. 

 

"This includes re-running our models, updating our recommendations and advice, and updating the 

supporting information in our reports." 

 

"The information we receive during consultation will also be valuable for our future work programme. We 

may commission further work based on what we hear, to inform our future advice and future emissions 

budgets." 

 

The Commission is encouraging anyone who still wishes to find out more and have their say before midnight 

Sunday to do so at https://haveyoursay.climatecommission.govt.nz/ 

 

"This is a pivotal time in the response to climate change here in Aotearoa, and we are grateful to all of the 

New Zealanders who are engaging with the process," Ms Hendy said. 
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Detail: 

- This draft advice explains how Aotearoa can reach net zero emissions for long-lived gases by 2050, as 

outlined in the Climate Change Response (Zero Carbon) Amendment Act. 

- The Climate Change Commission is an independent crown entity established in 2019 to provide 

independent, evidence-based advice to successive governments on the steps it can take to transition 

Aotearoa to a climate-resilient, low emissions future. 

 

Timeline for the Commission’s final advice to the Government, as per the Act: 

- 28 March: Deadline for submissions 

- 31 May: Final package of advice due to Government 

- Within 10 working days: The Minister for Climate Change tables the advice in the House of Representatives 

- 28 June: final advice published on Commission’s website 
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For more information contact: 

Harriet Palmer | Principal Advisor - Communications and Engagement, Climate Change Commission 

Email: media@climatecommission.govt.nz, Mobile: +64 (0)27 4277 437 
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